



MOLD YOUTH TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
Minutes of the meeting of the Mold Youth Council Meeting – Mold Alun School Council, Mold Alun School, Thursday 12th December 2024
PRESENT:  
Students: Loraline, Manon, Theo, Lewis, Adam, Maisie, Dexter, Jake, Jess, Lydia, Alex, Eben and Sophia.

Councillors: Chris Bithell and Megan Lloyd Hughes
Officers: Jo Lane, Clerk and Finance Officer
1.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

Round robin of introductions took place.
Councillors Chris Bithell and Megan Lloyd Hughes gave an overview of the work of Mold Town Council. 
Students were invited to ask questions and share any concerns that they have. 
2.
DISCUSSION ITEMS
Vapes

Students raised concerns regarding the increase of young people having access to vapes and the increase in their use. It was highlighted that vape shops use bright colours and lights which are attractive to young people. It was discussed that more CCTV camera’s around school may discouraging vaping onsite as well as a police presence around schools. It was mentioned that in some instance’s parents provide vapes for their children, therefore education for parents and young people on the dangers of using vapes could help decrease usage. 
The importance of reporting concerns and issues were raised and information was provided about how this can be done anonymously. The student council discussed the possibility of contacting the Police and Crime Co9mmissioner with there concerns. 

Anti-Social Behaviour

Students advised that large groups of young people ‘handing around’ can be very intimidating. Social Media plays are part in encouraging anti-social activity such as pranks and fights. To combat this student felt that a quicker response time to incidences from police is needed as well as more police presence around schools at the end of the school day. 

Parking Around Schools

Parking in and around schools was also mentioned as a concern. In appropriate and inconsiderate parking does become an issue at the start and end of the school day. Students recommending enforcement officers are needed to help police the situation. 

Perception

Students raised concerns with regards to the general perception they feel they receive when visiting shops before and after school. 

Bus Station
Students advised that they had witnessed many cars using the bus station as a cut through. 

Councillors Chris Bithell and Megan Lloyd Hughes thanked the students for their time. 
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